
10 November 2021

Today, Kāinga Ora – Homes and Communities, released the Sustainability 
Financing Impact Report for the year ended 30 June 2021, recognising 
our continuous contribution to wellbeing.

The Sustainability Financing Impact Report outlines the Sustainability Financing Transactions 
entered during the year, and how the proceeds have delivered positive environmental and social 
outcomes for our customers and New Zealand.

Our CFO, Matthew Needham said, “At Kāinga Ora, we are making progress to decarbonise our 
activities, build more resilient infrastructure and better support our communities through the 
transition to a low-emissions future”. Matthew also talks to the journey, “We are taking good initial 
steps, from piloting solar panel installations on our new houses, waste reduction targets, to 
increasing access to more sustainable transport options in our communities and enabling changes 
through the infrastructure we build”.

We are proud to announce Ngā Kāinga Anamata, meaning ‘homes of the future’, an innovative 
Kāinga Ora public housing pilot that tackles climate change in the built environment. The project 
was selected as one of 17 global sustainability projects to feature in the ‘Build Better Now’ virtual 
pavilion at the UN Climate Conference (COP26), 31 October – 12 November 2021. 

Within the report we show how we have delivered against our set of performance metrics that are 
outlined in our Sustainability Framework, including supported houses built and homes delivered to 
a minimum 6 Homestar rating, among others. 

To view the full report, please refer to www.kaingaora.govt.nz/investor-centre/sustainability-and-
wellbeing
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